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16th April 2021 Newsletter
Dear Friends,
Well we hope you have been able to get out and enjoy some of our new found freedoms this week.  Things that we took for granted a year or so ago become quite exciting little outings nowadays -  whether it’s the long overdue haircut, a little retail therapy or catching up with family and friends once again – thankfully the weather has warmed up somewhat which makes those outdoor meet ups a little easier.

In this week’s newsletter we have an interesting article from Shaun Darley about St James's Church and the Plague, a big invitation to join our PCC, or to become volunteer Stewards at St James’s Church.  And, of course, not forgetting our Royal Family this week, with a special message of condolence on the passing of HRH Prince Philip. 
This Sunday 18th April will be our Third Sunday of Easter and we have a 10:00 am Joint Parish Praise at our Church Centre in Winscombe with Revd Andrew Hiscox, a lovely opportunity for us to worship together this week.
If you are unable to attend this service, it will be recorded and a podcast/video will be available later on our church website:  https://winsandchurches.org.uk/podcasts/
The readings for this Sunday are:-  Psalm 4; Luke 24: 36-48 and Acts 3: 12-19.
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
In your continuing prayers, let us join as a church community in bringing before God those dear to us, who are suffering in body or mind at the moment especially: 
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Bishop Peter, Liz Elvins, Tim Walton, Geoff Norton, Sara B, James, Celia Hine, Pauline K,  David, Jacquie Bravery, Jim McGeoch, Myra Burroughs, Pat Gray, Pippa Cobden-Ramsay, Katie Brookman, Russ A, Rachael, Ken Martin, Nigel J, Niel A and Miriam Taylor and those known only to ourselves and to God, and for all the people who love them. 
We give thanks for answers to prayer especially for those who are recovering from recent operations or time in hospital. 
On behalf of the Churches in Churchill, Sandford and Winscombe in North Somerset, we extend our deepest condolences to Her Majesty the Queen and all the members of the Royal Family at this very sad time. We also remember with affection and admiration His Royal Highness The Duke of Edinburgh and the wonderful example he set of service to our Country.  .(This message was posted on the special page on the Church of England website where messages of condolence can be left by Organisations and individuals)
Let us also pray for 
· Our NHS - particularly for those staff exhausted by the demands of the last twelve months

· Those who are working on the rollout of the coronavirus vaccination programme

· A fair distribution of coronavirus vaccine across the world

· Community relations in the United States 

· Staff and pupils at our schools, that they may continue to enjoy their Easter holiday

· Those who are sick or ill as a result of the coronavirus and those who have been bereaved

· Bishop Peter as he prepares to retire

     If you would like a new name added to the prayer list, please feel free to contact Revd.  Andrew - contact details on the website

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
News this Week
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We Need You 
Are you looking for a way of helping the Church develop in Winscombe and Sandford?  Can you spare a little of your time to join the PCC?  It is not too demanding and it is worthwhile especially as we start to deliver our new Vision - all to be revealed at the APCM.  If you would like to help in this way, please get in touch with Revd. Andrew - you can be certain that he will be delighted to hear from you!

At St James's Church, we are also looking for Stewards (previously called Sidespersons). As with all such roles, if there is a good team on a rota, the task is not onerous - and you will be helping the Minister, the Churchwardens and the congregation.  Please do think about these opportunities for volunteering and helping the Church in the year ahead. 

Revised APCM Date
Please note that the Winscombe and Sandford APCM has been rescheduled to Monday 24th May.  The Churchill and Langford APCM will take place on Thursday 20th May.  (Venues and times to be confirmed nearer the time.)
New Online Booking System for our Churches, Church Hall and Church Rooms

The PCC for Winscombe and Sandford has decided to move to an online booking system for our venues with effect from 1st May 2021.  Subject to the continual lifting of COVID-19 restrictions we will be opening our venues from 17th May.  

We have spent a significant amount of time choosing and setting up the new system so that it is as easy as possible for hirers to use.  The online site can be found at https://hallbookingonline.com/winscombe/ 

It can be accessed from our Website www.winsandchurches.org.uk by clicking on Hire A Venue in the top strapline.  You can access all the Useful Documentation and then by clicking on the link you will be able to go to the calendar, look for vacant dates and times and then make a new booking.  Our Booking Secretary, Douglas Ogram, will see your request and he will be able to confirm your booking by email.  The system allows him to generate an invoice which can be paid within 7 days by BACS to our account.  You can also make multiple bookings and these will be invoiced monthly.

We want the changeover to the new system to be as smooth as possible and Douglas will be happy to guide you through the process should you have any questions.  We will not usually be able to make bookings on your behalf.

Contact details are

douglas@ogram.com                         01934 820972                        07967 362027

Please try to limit contact to between 9.00 am to 5.00 pm Monday to Friday.

A poster is attached to this Newsletter which will be displayed at the usual places in our villages. 

Outcome of our Charity Appeal 
Hopefully you will recall the Charity Appeal that we launched in January; and you responded in a very generous way. Guided by the excellent Faith-in-Action Group, the PCC approved the following donations to a range of Charities:

· Somewhere to Go


£485

· For All Healthy Living Centre

£250

· Church Mission Society

£590

· Elizabeth-Ann Charity


£690

· Spring of Hope


£200

· Barnabas Fund


£685

· Bible Society



£100

· Missionary Aviation


£50

· Samaritans WsM


£200

· Fusion Somerset  


Yet to be allocated 
We have already received a lovely letter of thanks from the Bible Society; and the good news is that we expect to be able to make further donations in July when we have received the Gift Aid on your donations. Thank you again for your superb generosity.

Another Time – Same Place!
It is just a year since COVID-19 struck and the nation went into lockdown. It has been a hard year for everyone but the end now appears to be in sight thanks to the development of the vaccines.  Pandemics are not a new feature.  They have dogged humanity throughout history, some worse than others. 
At the back of our church there is a board listing the incumbents from 1226 to the present and I suppose most visitors give it only a cursory glance yet it contains a clue to one of the most devastating pandemics in our history. There are two names listed in 1348 and then no other names until 1420.  Why?

In June 1348 a ship from France docked at a small port near Weymouth. Its cargo included the deadly flea-borne bacillus, Yersinia Pestis. The Black Death had arrived! It spread quickly and within 18 months it is estimated that half the population of England had died. The West Country was particularly badly hit. In Bristol and many other places, the death rate was much higher. Clergy were particularly at risk as they came into contact with the sick and administered the last rites to those who had succumbed.  In 1349 the Bishop of Bath and Wells wrote to his clergy “that priests cannot be found for love nor money.” to fill the rapidly increasing vacancies. The Bishop was so desperate he said that if no priest could be found to tend to the dying then a layman could hear confession and perform the necessary rites. And if no man could be found then – wait for it – a woman could perform the rites! Clergy apart, it was children, the elderly and the poor who suffered most.
How did Winscombe fare?  Almost certainly those two priests, John Horn and Richard Wyke were dead before the year was out. We simply don’t know whether the Bishop made any attempt to appoint further clergy for there are no records. It is probable that the population of Winscombe and the other villages which made up the parish were wiped out, if not immediately then certainly in subsequent waves of the plague. The abandoned homes of the peasants built of timber, twigs and mud would have quickly disintegrated. Their field strips would have reverted to nature and their animals left to roam free. By the end of the century the only trace of the parish would have been the little stone-built church and the original Winscombe Court.
In your travels have you sometimes noticed a small church or chapel in a field far from any habitation and wondered why it had been built? Chances are it was once the centre of a village lost to the plague. Archaeologists have identified over 1,000 such ‘plague villages’ in England.
Terrible as it was, the Black Death was not the end of the world and by the beginning of the 15th Century some sort of normality was beginning to return. The dramatic decrease in the population, especially of the poorer people, meant that peasants were no longer at the complete mercy of their Lord of the Manor and were able to demand wages for their labour. The feudal system was dead! 
In 1402 The Bishop felt able again to appoint a vicar for Winscombe. We do not know how many were living in the parish by then. Nor do we know the state of the church building after 52 years of neglect but the Dean and Chapter of Wells, the Patrons, decided it was time to replace it with a new and considerably larger building. The stained glass tells us that the church had wealthy patrons and suggest too that the church body was thriving once again.
By comparison we seem to have got off lightly thanks largely to advances in medicine and a dedicated and hard-working NHS.  In 1348 it was just a flea bite that caused such terrible devastation. In 2020 it was a tiny invisible virus that has wrought havoc in the world.  If there is one lesson to be learnt it is that we cannot and should not take our lives for granted! 

Shaun Darley 2021 
We end this Newsletter with a prayer  
Almighty Father,

who in your great mercy gladdened the disciples

with the sight of the risen Lord:

give us such knowledge of his presence with us,

that we may be strengthened and sustained by his risen life

and serve you continually in righteousness and truth;

through Jesus Christ your Son our Lord,

who is alive and reigns with you,

in the unity of the Holy Spirit,

one God, now and for ever.

Amen.                                                                           

God bless you all 
Andrew, Beth, Douglas, Tony and Tricia   

Sent on their behalf by William Du Croz and Emma Stocks.
If you know of other people who might like to receive this Newsletter, or if you do not wish to receive future copies, please let William know. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
Contact Details
Priest in Charge


Revd. Andrew Hiscox 07970 011502 
rev.andrew.hiscox@hotmail.com     
Churchwarden (Saint James’s)



Beth Cutmore 01934 844529 

bethwayside@gmail.com
Churchwarden (Saint James’s)

Douglas Ogram 01934 820972 
douglas@ogram.com
Churchwarden (All Saints)


Tony Callow
01934 823484 
tonycallow@yahoo.co.uk
Churchwarden(St John’s)

Tricia Avery 01934 852360 

averyfarm@cpsmail.co.uk
Safeguarding Officer

Jo Claridge
01934 843014 
safeguarding@winsandchurches.org.uk
Administrator (W & S)


David Ashton-Hilton 01934 844650 
admin@winsandchurches.org.uk
Administrator (C & L)

Emma Stocks 07972 585406 

emmastocks@hotmail.com
PCC Secretary 


William Du Croz 07960 697874 
wducroz@hotmail.co.uk
To join our WhatsApp Group ‘Church Matters’ just text your name and number to Jo Claridge on 07986 665618.

To receive updates via Facebook ‘like’ our page, ‘Parish of Winscombe and Sandford’ or

send a request to become a friend of ‘St John’s Churchill’
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

